June 29, 2009

Water Acquisition Committee
Draft Meeting Agenda
Conference Call
July 20, 2009

Call 888-842-7194 Passcode 209309#
CONVENE 1:30 p. m.

Review/modify agenda
Approve meeting notes from 6/3/9

1) Review Scopes of Work for 2010 and 2011
2) Utah’s Updates
a. Ratification process for year-round subordination on the Green River
b. Year-round protection above the Duchesne
i. Public meeting held by August 31
ii. Protection plan December 31, 2009
c. Year-round protection downstream of the Duchesne to the Colorado River
i. Outline for protect plan by December 31, 2009

d. Spreadsheet for Cumulative assessment of upcoming water right claims Utah's upper Basin:
(Matt Lindon).

e. Clarify whether the BOR water given to the State of Utah from Flaming Gorge whether the
service contracts will be the Federal nexus (with no depletion fee). Does the original transfer of
water create a Federal nexus?

f.  Water service agreements should be structured as additional releases from Flaming
Gorge (Gene Shawcroft).

3) A delay in the USGS Sediment Monitoring and Evaluation Report but our peer reviewers agreed to new
schedule: Paul von Guerard, John Pitlick, Kirk LaGory, Bob Mussetter, Scott Wright,

4) Ray and Brent have arranged payment for FY 07 & 08 Elkhead O&M, and SOW’s for 2009, 2010, and
2011 have been submitted.

5) The Colorado River Basin Forecast Center (NWS) is reviewing whether ESP can predict a surplus in
the HUP pool (Michele Garrison)

6) Trip to Little Snake River scoping for a new reservoir project late summer/fall field tour (John Shields)

7) Doppler gage below Ouray NWR is up on the internet and being used (Jana Mohrman)

8) Myton Diversion SCADA installation update

9) OMID (Brent Uilenberg)

10) Aspinall’s May runoff was under predicted this year. The River Forecasting center is usually
within 10% of their May forecast for Blue Mesa. Perhaps the warm early May, dust-on-snow, a
cooler moister end of May combined for a more efficient runoff and more water. The data will
be analyzed and conclusions will be available. The Upper Gunnison Water Conservancy
District is funding a new snotel site above Taylor Reservoir ($10k to install NRCS may start
seeking funds for O&M), other snotel sites would be helpful.

11) The Yampa Management Plan calls for a 5-year review of the need for an instream flow, is this
complete under the terms of the Yampa River Basin PBO?

12) Schedule WAC conference call



